Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

October 19, 2006 Minutes

In Attendance; Rick Upton, Jim Schwerin, Pam Karr, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jane Dillon, Glen Scott, Monique Mullis and Rich Dudley.

Old Business

The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm

The minutes from the September 2006 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.

Members:  No new members.  
Grant Status:  No news on the status of the Bar Association Grant.  Colorado Springs Utilities is a grant source we need to look into.  The applications for next year’s funds are due mid December.  Comcast also has a foundation we need to look into.   
Events:    The CONO community forum was low key.  About 80 people turned out for the event.  Tuesday before the grand opening of the park is media day.  Rich requested that Rick and Jim be available to talk to members of the press about the park.  
Grand Opening:  Roads are graded.  Buses have been hired to transport people from PPCC to the park and do windshield tours.  The VC will be open but is not yet finished.  Tents for the opening will be set up Friday.  The Boy Scouts will be doing the presentation of colors and Harmony in Motion will be singing the National Anthem and America the Beautiful.  Rich has asked the Friends to supply lunch for the volunteers and park staff on Saturday.  Rick or Jane will pick up coffee travelers to bring out to park staff at 7:00am that morning.  We had discussed having a donation box for the Friends, Jane suggested getting one similar to that used at Starsmore.  She said they may loan their to us this Winter until we can get one made.  She will contact them to see if this is possible.  
Design Awards application has not been made yet.  It is due at the end of the month.  

Land Purchase:  The appraisal is now in motion.  They are looking at purchasing it in phases and are appraising 380 acres at this time.  

Treasurer’s Report

The total balance in our account is $10,313.48.   .  A motion was made to accept the treasurer’s report and that motion carried unanimously.
Park Ranger Update
Rich passed out Thank you gifts to the board members and brought samples of the posters that will be given out at the Grand Opening event.    
Other
Next meeting will be November 16, 2006.

Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:55p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

